Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 9 May, ‘05 
Members Present: Annie Pope, Steven Sapp, Stephen Cheavens, Amelia Cottle, Ben Londeree, Stephanie Smith, Jane Travlos, Randal Clark, Glen Ehrhardt, Robin Crane.

Members Absent: Bill Crockett, Steve Sowers, George Montgomery, David Grant, David Bedan, Chuck Miller, Don Stamper, Carol Van Gorp.
Others present:  
Steering Committee: Bill Florea, Terry Frueh.
Meeting ran 1 hour, 45 minutes
The meeting started out with introductions.  Amelia Cottle moved to approve the previous meeting’s minutes, with the names of who seconded the motions to be added later; it was seconded by Annie Pope. The motion passed unanimously.

Terry handed out the agenda for a Low Impact Development (LID) conference on June 22nd here in Columbia, sponsored by Missouri Department of Natural Resources.  It was asked why they chose Columbia, and it is likely because there is a lot of development occurring here and LID is one tool that could be used to help solve stormwater problems.  

Community Stormwater Project is doing a Watershed Festival on June 30th in Flat Branch Park (concomitant with Twilight Festival).  
Policy Committee Update:
Ben Londeree discussed the outline of his presentation to the Policy Committee on April 20th (this outline is to be emailed to all Stakeholders).  Terry Frueh mentioned that the Policy Committee thought the Stakeholders were doing decently, especially given that there is such a wide range of perspectives represented.  He also discussed the rest of their meeting, mentioning the presentation of the Plan Outline, water quality analysis and dye tracing results.  The Policy Committee had a chance for each of the members to discuss what their organization is doing in the watershed, with the biggest surprise for Terry being that the University is planning on selling Sinclair Farms.
Chapter 2, Appendix A:

Drafts of Chapter 2 (Stakeholder Issues) and Appendix A (Issues Clarification) were passed out.  Most of the work on these two chapters has already been decided upon at the January 10th meeting.  The part that can change is highlighted.  It is text introducing how the lists were produced and their importance within the plan; it is necessary to make the chapters understandable for someone picking up the document.  Stakeholders can also think about what pictures, graphs, tables, figures and formatting they would add to help make the document more readable. 
Approach to reviewing chapters:

Glen Ehrhardt started off by saying that the co-chairs, Bill, and Terry meet the week before the Stakeholder meeting to finalize the agenda. In that process, Glen mentioned that they try to be very protective of people’s time since they are volunteers and do not want meetings running over the set time. 
3 options were presented as possibilities for how the Stakeholders could edit chapters: 

· have members get their edits to a member of a subcommittee, then the subcommittee would meet to iron out the differences, with the entire group having final approval; 

· edit via email (everyone submits comments to Terry Frueh)

· edit by the entire committee in a meeting.

The Stakeholders didn’t like the first option since they thought that the committee was too diverse to have 1 or 2 people represent 4 or 5 others.  They decided that the general process for editing chapters would be for Terry to get a draft of the chapter to the group no later than at meeting time; the Stakeholders would have until two weeks before the next meeting to get comments back to Terry, and he would have 1 week to compile all the comments into one document and send back to the Stakeholders. At the next meeting, the chapter with all edits/comments on it would be projected onto the screen and the entire group would go through the entire document together to decide which edits they liked.  It was also asked that people include a rationale with their substantive edits to help others understand the reason why the change was proposed.  I will also bring hard copies of the chapter to the meeting.
General Discussion:
Annie Pope brought up an issue of how people should respect the group process.  She stated that the group is doing a lot of hard work, and there will be difficult negotiations and compromises reached. She has seen several recent group processes undermined by someone going to the media before the group’s report has been released to attack the report, thereby undermining the group process and trust.  She asked that the group agree to respect the group process.  Steve Sapp mentioned that he might have a hard time not saying anything if he were against the findings of the report, especially since he is a land-owner in the watershed and has so much to lose.  It was clarified that the minority report(s) is the proper venue for dissenting opinions, and that what is important is to respect the process and have the minority report released at the same time as the majority report. 
Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 7 p.m., June 13th, 2005 at Boone County Fire Protection District Headquarters.  

